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Building Relationships  
in Christ  

Now and Forever  

BE  ALL  THAT  YOU  CAN  BE ! 

These words are encouraging to hear, whether you might join the army, interview for a job or 

are stepping out in a new endeavor.  Wouldnôt it be wonderful if we could be who God wants 

us to be? Some of you may remember the ñNetworkò classes and finding out your ñpassionò 

plus your ñspiritual giftsò and the potential means for life and faith to blend in loving service 

and discipleship. How rare it is to find Christians actually being involved in an occupation/

ministry that promotes who the Lord made you to be. Each of us are unique and special indi-

viduals in Godôs grace and members in His Church. What would we look like if everyone in 

the church actually lived like they belonged and employed their faith, gifts and love in serving 

others?! 

This month of May finds us looking at the Church from where it had its beginnings. The Risen 

Lord told His disciples to stay in Jerusalem until they ñwere clothed from on high.ò Until His 

Ascension Jesus was instructing and preparing His men for what was to come. Then 10 days 

after the Ascension, the gift of the Holy Spirit was given and the Church established on the 

preaching and teaching of the Word of God. On this Day people from around the world heard 

the Good News of forgiveness, life and salvation in Jesus Christ, the Crucified and Risen One. 

The Christian Church is founded on the Word and Spirit, not on tongues of fire, noisy wind 

sounds and crazed tongue speakers! In fact, our Savior is so detailed He provided us with the 

ñblueprintò for Christian congregations! 

There is a real spiritual challenge for YOU and this CONGREGATION to ñbe all that you can 

beò according to the Messiah. For over 35 years I have wondered and prayed about what it 

would be like to have a congregation like the first one ever! On Pentecost, the believers 

ñDevoted themselves to The Apostlesô Teaching, to The Fellowship, to The Breaking of The 

Bread and to The Prayers.ò (Acts 2:42) There are congregations using ñActs 2:42ò as their 

name! The main ministry focus is on disciples who are ñdevoted,ô that is ñto be steadfastly at-

tentive unto, to give unremitting care to a thing, to continue all the time in a place, to persevere 

and not to faint.ò This is not a ñfly by nightò institution, rather a steadfast, solid and reliable 

place for followers of Jesus.  

What would we look like if every member was devoted to these FOUR pillars in the ñblueprint 

of the Church?ò We have Godôs Word (the Bible), there is a Uniting Force of Fellowship by 

Faith, the Gift of the Sacrament of the Altar (The Real Presence) and The Prayers of worship 

and in fellowship. How much of what we ñdoò would stop and the emphasis would be on who 

we ñare, what are we being and becoming?ò I have always wanted a church like this, but it has-

nôt happened! Perhaps it is me and my lack of being ñdevotedò and perhaps it has been the na-

ture of the church. This doesnôt mean we should ever stop trying and praying for the Spirit to 

work in us with gifts of grace, love and peace.  

In the Love and Peace of Jesus, 

 

( + Colossians 2:2 + ) 

Confirmation  
May 13 

9:00 a.m. 



 

 

June Newsletter Deadline  

May 15th 

CONFIRMED  IN  CHRIST 

On Sunday, May 13 th  we will have 

four young people publicly declare 

the faith that was given and estab-

lished in their hearts in Holy Bap-

tism. Now through instruction in 

Godôs Word and learning the doc-

trines and teachings found there, 

they will be given ñThe Rite of 

Confirmation.ò  

 

We pray they remain faithful and 

fruitful in their young life of faith and desire to 

walk with Jesus every day.  

 

Our Junior Confirmands are:  

 Matthew Eyster  

 Liberty Hayes  

 Sheperd Hayes  

 Ashley Knight  
 

NID  Pastor Conference  

The ñNorthern Illinois Districtò of the LC-MS will 

conduct a General Pastors Conference at St. John 

Lutheran Church in Wheaton, IL on May 15 - 16.  

The major theme is ñIron Sharpens iron: A Work-

ing Group Approach to Supporting Pastoral Minis-

try.ò 

 

 Eighth  Grade  Graduation  

The commencement ceremony for the Eighth Grade 

Graduation Class will be during the Sunday Wor-

ship service on May 27 th . We recognize the bless-

ings and challenges provided our young people as 

they grow in mind, body and soul. As they have met 

these with the dedicated St. Paul faculty, they are 

now ready for the next step in their educational life.  

We congratulate and pray Godõs continued blessing 

on our graduates:  

 Matthew Eyster  

 Peter Forsberg  
 Sergio Guevara  

 Hayleigh Jones  

      Zachary Sanford  

      Luke Tesreau  
      Megan Thompson  

      Jason Zheng  

 

 

 

Monthly  MISSION  Offering  

For this month we will offer you the opportu-

nity to support and pray for the ministry of 

òGOOD NEWS.ó This is a group connected to 

Concordia Tract Mission that provides devo-

tional and theological journals to bring the 

Gospel to many nations. It is translated into 

at 18 major languages. It is sometime the 

only Christian study and evangelism piece 

people have. We will offer baskets for your 

special gifts on June 19 & 20  at worship. 

Your gift brings solid theological and Lu-

theran teaching to people who are craving 

for the Truth.  
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Lutheran Tract Mission (LTM) is an outreach 

ministry of the LLL with a Mission Statement:  

To share Godõs love, grace and forgiveness 

with all people through a range of Christian 

Tracts including leaflets, text cards, book-

marks and postcards.  

Godõs Word is our foundation in sharing His 

love and hope to all people.  

Supply relevant, affordable, easily accessi-

ble tracts containing Christian messages.  

Support Lutheran Pastors, teachers, chap-

lains and church workers by producing 

tracts to assist in their ministry.  

An excellent way to share the Gospel with 

speakers of other languages is Good News , 

a magazine edited by LHF evangelist Rev. 

Wallace Schulz. Each issue of Good News is 

beautifully illustrated and simply, yet thor-

oughly, explains basic Lutheran doctrines. In 

addition to English, GOOD NEWS is available 

in 18 languages, distributed and taught in 

almost 100 countries!  



 

 

The Parish Nurseõs Notes: 
       Dear St. Paul Family and Friends, 
 

 òRejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation,  

be constant in prayer.  Romans 12:12. 
 

Cancer has touched us allñeither as a patient 

or as a person with a loved one who has can-

cer.   Over the years our St. Paul family has had many 

people affected by cancer.  Some openly shared their 

journey with us; others chose to be more private in their 

journey. There is no right way to share the journey.  It is 

each personõs right to share or not share.   
 

Symptoms of cancer  

In the early stages of cancer, there are usually no symp-

toms.  As the tumor grows it presses on nerves which 

causes pain, penetrates blood vessels which causes bleed-

ing, or interferes with a normal function of a body organ. 
 

Seven warning signs of cancer  

The word, CAUTION, can help us remember the seven 

early warning signs. 

* Change in bowel or bladder habits. 

* A sore that does not heal. 

* Unusual bleeding or discharge. 

* Thickening or lump in the breast, testicles, or else-

where. 

* Indigestion or difficulty swallowing. 

* Obvious change in size, color, shape, or thickness of a 

wart, mole, or sore. 

* Nagging cough or hoarseness. 
 

Numerous other symptoms that cannot be explained in 

some other way may indicate cancer and should be inves-

tigated. 
 

A òcare packageó  

The parish nurse ministry is not a replacement for your 

medical care, but we can offer you the ministry of pres-

ence, prayer, and support.  We have a devotional book-

let, Fighting Cancer with Faith, that was written by Rev. 

Scott Schmielding, an LCMS clergy who shares his journey 

through tongue cancer.  He has graciously shared his ex-

periences as a cancer survivor to assist others in their 

journey. 
 

Another resource that has recently become available is 

Cancer Now What? by Kenneth C. Haugk, a clinical psy-

chologist and pastor who founded Stephen Ministries.  

This book is a practical guide with short chapters on nu-

merous common questions.  The chapters can be read in 

any order to best meet their needs. 
 

We offer ministry of presenceñor an occasional text, 

whichever you prefer.  We are available to listen, to pray, 

and/or to offer suggestions.  Most important, we want 

you to know that you are not alone.  If we can be of ser-

vice, please contact me. 

 In His Serviceé..  

Marcia (Marcy) Schnorr, CLM-Parish Nurse  

Parish Nurse Office Hours will be sporadic and lim-

ited during may due to the scheduled surgery and recov-

ery time for the parish nurse.  Parish nurse assistance is 

available for your needs.  Contact the church office and 

they will connect you with the appropriate person. 

 

Wanted:  Our supply of prayer shawls is getting 

low.  If you can knit or crochet and are willing 

to make 1 or 2, please contact the parish 

nurse office for the pattern.  We will 

reimburse for supplies. 

 

Cards and Coffee will not meet in May.  Anyone want-

ing to pick up supplies to work on cards at home are wel-

come to stop in and do so.  If you need assistance, please 

check in the church office. 

 

Single Sunday is Sunday, May 6 at noon at the Sunrise 

Restaurant.  This group is for widowed, divorced, never 

married, or those who are single on Sunday.  All are wel-

come.  If you would like to participate, please contact 

Barbara Zies At 815-751-9800. 

 

Community Outreach to Senior Living Sites con-

tinues with a monthly group gathering for Bible study, 

healthy hints, and fellowship.  This monthõs meetings are 

at San Gabriel Assisted Living on May 8th at 2pm and at 

Lincoln Manor on May 10th at 5pm.  All are welcome. 

 

Health and Human Care Board meets Wednesday, 

May 9th at 5:30pm at Marcy Schnorrõs home (1225 Spring-

dale Drive) 

 

Parish Nurse Team Meeting will  meet on Saturday, 

May 19. 

 

OK Club will meet Friday, May 11 at 

the Huddle in Ashton.  Carpooling will 

leave at 11:30 for lunch at noon.  We 

will continue our short Bible study 

based on Psalm 23 and  have an activity 

related to spring flowers. Please con-

tact Evelyn Hintzsche (815-562-4668) if 

you would like to attend. 

 

Senior Outing for May will be cancelled and resched-

uled. 

 

Blood Pressures will be checked immediately after 

worship on Sunday, May 13 in the parish nurse office. 

 

The Christian Caregiving Class originally planned for 

mid-May has been cancelled and will be rescheduled.  

Registrations are being accepted by leaving a message for 

Marcy.  She will contact you when a date has been deter-



 

 

WORSHIP  THIS  MONTH  

LUTHERAN HOUR MINISTRIES  
WRHL 1060 AM ñ7:30am Sundays 

 

May 6  "When God's Darkness Surrounds You "  

May 13 "Condemned Already"  

May 20 "Thrown into the Arms of God"  
May 27 "And They Crucified Him"  

______________________ 
 

Listen to St. Paulôs Sunday service, broadcast 
on WRHL(1060AM) at 10a.m.   

 

 

May 5  Contemporary  
May 6  Liturgical w/Communion  
May 12   Contemporary w/ Communion   
May 13   Liturgical  
May 19   Contemporary  
May 20    Liturgical w/Communion  
May 24    2:00 p.m. Thursday Fellowship  
May 26    Contemporary w/ Communion    
May 27    Liturgical ñGraduation  
  

Senior Wellness Expo sponsored by Lutheran 

Social Services of Illinois May 17th (9-1) at the Pres-

byterian Church.  Maggie Niemi from the parish 

nurse team will provide information about our St. 

Paul Parish Nurse Ministryñespecially our senior 

ministry and grief ministry.   

 

Senior Supper Club will meet Friday, May 18th at 

5:30pm at Alfanoõs.  A short Bible study and a simple 

game will be the diversion.  Interested?  Contact 

Elda Mae Jordal at 815-562-4755. 

 

OK Club will meet Friday, May 25 at noon at Abra-

hamõs.  We will continue our short Bible study on 

Psalm 23 and reminisce about Memorial Day tradi-

tions.  Please contact Evelyn Hintzsche (815-562-

4668) if you would like to attend. 

 

Senior Council will meet Wednesday, May 30 at 

1pm in the parish nurse office.  Final plans for Senior 

VBS and summer activities will be discussed. 

 

Thursday Worship Service will be Thursday, May 

31 (note date) at 2pm.  This service is especially 

planed for people whose health needs makes it diffi-

cult for them to attend the regular week-end wor-

ship.  Pastor Hoffmann will lead a brief service with 

communion.  One of the members of the parish 

nurse team will be available to check blood pres-

sures of those who desire the service.  A time for 

fellowship follows.  If you need a ride, please call the 

parish nurse or the church office and we will try to 

accommodate your needs. 

 

The Annual Vacation Bible 

School for Seniors will be June 4

-8 (9:15 -11:15) in the overflow 

room under the leadership of par-

ish nurse, Marcy Schnorr.   The 

theme, Anchored in Christ, will in-

clude Bible studies, music, simple 

crafts, and fellowship.  There is no 

charge.  Registration is requested to assure sufficient 

supplies.  Please contact the parish nurse or the 

church office. 

 

 

 

 

FINANCIAL UPDATE  

Normal income thru     

April 22, 2018 $   131,839 

Total Projected & Actual Expenses  

for Fiscal Mar 2018ð Feb 2019 $   780,223 

Normal Income Needed to  

Break -even for Fiscal Year  $   648,384 

 

March 2018: 

Total Normal Income $     66,756 

Total Expenses  $     65,158 

Cash Flow - Negative  $       1,598 

Borrowed/Loaned Funds                  $              0         

Net Cash Flow - Negative  $       1,598 

 

St. Paul has donated $952.91 from the 

Church offerings this calendar year to the 

Northern Illinois District (NID) Missions.  
 

Thank you to the Congregation for continuing the 

support of our mission.  Along with your support , we 

encourage you to use the envelope marked Dedicated 

Fund to help remove the deficit we had this year and 

to build the dedicated funds account for future needs.  

 

THANK YOU  

Thank you to everyone who donated to and 

supported the Easter breakfast! It was once 

again an amazing success and we couldn't do 

it without your support. THANK YOU! 

Worship Anew  
(Formerly Worship for Shut -ins)  

Comcast channel 138 on TLNñ11:30am Sundays 

May 6 ñYou are My Friends "  

May 13 "Are You Sanctified?ó  

May 20 "Everything I Need!"  
May 27 "The Trinity Works in Us!"  



 

 

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS  
 

We have received Thrivent Choice Dollars this 

past month on behalf of the people listed below.   

If you have questions about the program or 

want to know if you are eligible, please contact 

your Thrivent rep.  The 800 Thrivent phone 

number is 1-800-847-4836.     
 

Judy Arjes, Barbara Brieltz, Keith Brieltz, Roger 

Bunger, Connie Clayton, Larry Clayton, Timo-

thy Davis, Ronald DuVal,Jerry Fisher, Loren 

Furman, Ruth Furman,Dennis Schabacker, Kelly 

Soost,   Charles Thorsen 

 
 

Guadalupe Gonzales 5/2    

David Hayes                   5/2    
Brady Shank                   5/2    

Kelly Usilton                  5/2    
Pamela Seyller 5/4 

Zackary Abell 5/5 
Ron Duval                      5/6    

Kyle Seebach 5/6 
Reilly Wagner       5/8    

Rosella Warner  80 5/8 
      1772 Ashton Rd Ashton 61006 

Pat Fletcher 5/9    
Matthew Svela  5/9     

Chase Duncan 5/9    
Barb Stewart 5/12 

Jeri Wethington  5/12    
Ben Eyster   5/14    
Elise Maliszewski    5/14    

Sara Mitchell 5/14 
Jeff Truckenbrod            5/14    

Andrea Fletcher 5/15 
Diane Kester                  5/15    

Brian Gonnerman 5/17 
Vi Hay                           5/17   

Alicia O'Rorke 5/18    
 

 

Dale Svela         93  5/18    

 PO Box73 Steward 60553 
Gail Myers  5/19    

Danelle Davis   5/20    
Dorene Albaugh  5/20 

Heather West   5/20    
Robert Bowers  5/21    

Mandi Cruz        5/21    
Jane Reineck       5/21    
Mary Bunger  5/24 

Jessica Elam  5/26    
Alaena Doubler                    5/26    

Chase Beatty  5/26 
Paul Lieving  5/27 

Maribeth Nelson  5/27    
Brian Koonce  5/28    

Lee Prunty                             5/28    
Josh Johnson  5/29 

Jason Svela  5/31    

Anniversaries  
M/M Rod Bunger     33 5/4 

M/M Terry Stinnett        41 5/7     
M/M Byron Burdin 42 5/8    

M/M Lance Headon 19 5/15 
M/M David Niemi             6 5/19 
M/M Jason Pavlak    13 5/21 

M/M Glen Mehrings  27 5/25 
M/M Anthony Rowley 11 5/25 

M/M Archie Eyster  58 5/28 
 1463 Whiterock Rd 

 
 
If we missed your important day or have it 

listed incorrectly, please call  the church office 

(815.562.2744) 

 



 

 

 

St. Paul Lutheran School 
òPutting Faith in Educationó 

Thoughts from the Principalé 

I would like to thank all of those who made the 

2013 St. Paul Auction such a great success.  

Thanks go to those who so generously donated 

items and services, to those who bid so gener-

ously for those items, and to those who donated 

their time and energy to make it possible.  Last 

but certainly not least, I thank my teachers who 

worked so very hard to make the event happen. 

It was amazing! 

 

Mr. Hall 

 

 

 

Graduation 
On Sunday, May 27th, St. 

Paul Lutheran School will 

graduate eight eighth grad-

ers.  For some, this culmi-

nates 11 years at St. Paul.  

We are proud of our graduates, 

and we pray Godôs blessings to them as they 

move on to high school. 
 

 

 

 

Schwan Information 
Schwanôs orders can be placed at 

www.schwanscares.com  using our campaign 

#36765.   
 

St. Paul Lutheran School earns 5% on each pur-

chase until June 30th.  Information can be found 

on the bookshelf in the church lobby.  

            

Scrip Information  
There are 2 Scrip ordering dates left in the school 

year!  Order your gift cards now for your graduate, 

teacher, Mom or Dad!! Every purchase helps you 

save on tuition costs! Ordering information can be 

found on the bookshelf in the church lobby or at the 

school office.  All  scrip card (plastic or email) or-

ders paid by check will need to be dropped off at 

the school office by 3:00pm on said Tuesday.   
 

**Prestopay scripnow and reload now cards be or-

dered anytime - 24/7. Login to your shopwithscrip   

account for more information.        

www.shopwithscrip.com  
 

**The Benefit app can also be used 24/7. They 

have added quite a few more venders to the app, it's 

a perfect way to save on tuition while making eve-

ryday purchases. 
 

You can pick up your order usually on the Fri-

day of the same week. You will be notified by 

email when your order is ready for pickup.  
 

Orders Due:  5/1/18 and 5/15/18  Watch your 

email for the summer schedule. 

Employment Opportunities 
 

Part-Time Middle School Position 
St. Paul has a part-time middle school opening for 

the 2018-2019 school year.  If you would like to 

submit a name to be considered for the position, 

please contact Mr. Hall at 815-562-6323 or 

shall@stpaulrochelleil.org. 

 
Extended Care Coming 
St. Paul is starting an extended care program for 

the 2018-2019 school year.  We are in the process 

of staffing the program and are looking to inter-

view potential candidates for Extended Care Direc-

tor.  If you are interested, please contact Mr. Hall 

in the school office at 815-562-6323 or 

shall@stpaulrochelleil.org. 

http://www.schwanscares.com
http://www.shopwithscrip.com/
mailto:shall@stpaulrochelleil.org
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The mission of St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church:   

Building relationships in Christ now and forever.  

Worship Services:  Saturday at 6:00 p.m.  Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

Bible Class & Sunday School 10:15 ï 11:15 a.m. 
 

Rev. Greg Hoffmann, Pastor  562-2744, after hours 562-6155   

Marcia Schnorr, Parish Nurse  562-6823 

Steve Hall, Principal 562-6323 
 

Church Office 562-2744,   School Office 562-6323,   Fax Number 561-8074 

Church Office E-Mail Address:  stpaul2@rochelle.net 

Website: stpaulev.org 

mailto:stpaul2@rochelle.net

